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Honiton Town Council


Policy Committee


Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty‑third day of February 2009

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr V C Whitlock (Chair)
	Cllr Miss V Ash**

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr P J Fleming
	Cllr J P Corke

	Cllr M McGuire
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr J P Halse**

	
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard


**  Also District Councillors

In attendance : Cllr D Foster

102.
Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Casson(P),Cllr Holloway(P),Cllr Morgan(S).

103.   
Declarations of interest in items on the agenda

The following declarations were made:

Cllr Boom – Youth Council ‑ Personal

104.  
 To discuss priorities for S106 funding for play

Members discussed the request from Ishbel Ramsay to support her application for S106 funding to be allocated to provide a play area at the new nature reserve. Alternative schemes were discussed but no firm proposals had been received.

Cllr Teare proposed that the play area at the nature reserve should be supported in terms of S106 funding and that £12,000 should be allocated. This was seconded by Cllr Howard and was duly carried.

105.
To discuss progress on the formation of a youth council

The Clerk had circulated a briefing paper outlining progress to date. Following discussion it was agreed that the Council should 

· continue to meet with the schools and build relationships

· identify opportunities as they arose which could be discussed with the young people

· ensure that all Councillors are involved but appoint one or two Councillors to lead on liaison with young people

· arrange a visit to Sidmouth Town Council to discuss its success with its youth council

· instruct the Clerk to follow up the initial links with the community college once the headteacher interviews were finished

106.
To discuss the facility for the public to speak at Council meetings

The Clerk had circulated a briefing paper including guidelines from NALC which stated that it was possible to adopt one or both of optional standing orders which would permit

a)
members of the public to have the opportunity to speak at meetings at the Chairman’s discretion

b)
members of the public and Councillors with prejudicial interests to speak at meetings at the Chairman’s discretion

There was concern among Councillors at the introduction of the facility to allow Councillors with prejudicial interests to speak and, on a show of hands, Members were not in favour of the adoption of this standing order.
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Cllr Teare proposed that Model Standing Order 70A be adopted in principle and the Clerk be instructed to present a detailed proposal to the next Policy meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Boom and was duly carried.

107.
To receive an update on the new criteria for Quality Council status

The Clerk had circulated an outline of the new criteria and the current situation with regard to the Town Council’s compliance. It was agreed that this document should be reviewed quarterly and that the Council should move towards meeting as many criteria as possible.

108.
To discuss the future of the Dowell Street corner

Members discussed options available for Dowell Street corner, which is owned by the Town Council. It was agreed that an imaginative approach was needed but that the Council needed to ensure they were aware of any restrictions that would apply and the Clerk was instructed to investigate this.

Cllr Fleming proposed that the young people of the town should be given the opportunity to come up with suggestions for the site with a possibility in the future for them to take responsibility for its maintenance. This was seconded by Cllr Ash and was duly carried.

109.
To discuss the introduction of electronic agendas and papers

The Clerk had circulated a briefing paper outlining the ways in which the Council could move towards a less paper‑dependant method. Following discussion Cllr Teare proposed that the Clerk’s recommendations be agreed as follows :

The Council will pilot for six months

· sending minutes and agendas electronically with paper copies only being sent to Members not on email or who specifically request a paper copy

· printing off paper copies of supporting documents on request

· having spare paper copies of documents available at all meetings

This was seconded by Cllr McGuire and was duly carried.

110.
To review the Council’s banking arrangements in compliance with its adopted Financial Regulations

The Clerk had circulated a briefing paper outlining the Council’s current banking arrangements together with recommendations for the future. 

Following discussion Cllr Ash proposed that the Council change its banking with Lloyds TSB to a current account plus a business instant access savings account and that reserves (identified by the Clerk) be moved to a 3 month fixed term deposit account and that the Clerk report back before the end of the 3 months on alternative banking facilities available to the Council. This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and was duly carried.

111.
The Chair closed the meeting at 8.35pm. 

Signed Chair 
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